Dear Westfir / Oakridge Community,

| would like to express my sincere gratitude for the continued love and generous support extended to
me and my family during this most difficult time. Losing my husband, my children’s Dad, so suddenly at
age 43, has been a devastation beyond words. | can fully appreciate that | am not alone in this loss, as

the community grieves along with me and my boys.

I'd like to acknowledge the EMT crew and Officer Davidson who were on the scene March 26. They
worked diligently and professionally, making every effort to save Larry’s life. | wish to extend my thanks
to Scott Hollett for taiking honestly and gently to me about what was happening and Chrissy Hollett for
her emotional support that night. We are so lucky to have this couple in our community, devoting so

much of their time and energy toward public service.

Our small Cities with big hearts; | am beholden and grateful to you and so very proud to call Westfir
home and Oakridge neighbor.

Most Sincerely,

Melody Cornelius



